
Sequoia 4-H Club 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 

 
The January 10, 2018 meeting of Sequoia 4-H was called to order at 7:04 pm at the Rohnert Park 
Center by President Bailey Glashan. The Pledge of Allegiance and 4-H Pledge were led by Lomis Glashan 
and Owen Ashley.  Roll was called by VP of Membership, Michael Sittenauer. 
 
The review of the November 2017 meeting minutes was done and there was no correspondence for the 
month. A motion to approve the minutes as presented was made by Michael Sittenauer and seconded by 
Savannah Ashley. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
The Treasurer’s report for November was given by Treasurer ,Wyatt Gersley. For the month of November 
2017 the opening balance was $3,849.60 there was no income and no expenses.  The closing balance was 
$3,849.60.  In December 2017 the opening balance was $3,849.60 with income of $2,117.00 and expenses of 
$2,232.37.  The closing balance was $3,734.23.  A motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as  presented was 
made by Loomis Glashan and seconded by Peter Sittenauer. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Officer Reports: 
 
Healthy Living Officer report was given by Devon Stephens.  She said to try and sleep at least 8 hours a night 
and look at screens less often before bedtime.   
Community Service: Loomis Glashan, the Community Service Officer reported that there is a new program 
to help replant the oak trees after the fires and that at our meeting today we will be making Valentines for 
first responders. 
 
 CCC Report: Sara Glashan reviewed the highlights of the last CCC meeting. The former All Star program is 
now called the County Ambassador Program but is mostly the same.   The Cloverdale Citrus Fair is coming 
up soon, and that Presentation Day is soon as well.   
 
Project Presentation: Rabbits and Cavies talked about their upcoming event called Rabbits and Caves and 
Youth, Oh My! which is putting on a youth rabbit and cavy show at the end of March. 
 
Old Business: The Holiday Party Committee reported that the party was a success.  
 
New business: Sign up for presentation day, it's fun! Citrus Fair sign ups ends soon, get your entries in. 
 
Birthday Recognition: The Song and Recreation Officers sang Happy Birthday to the people who had 
January birthdays. 
 
Program: Loomis Glashan gave his presentation and we played Pin the Tail on the rabbit.  
 
Announcements: The announcements were to check the website and your mailbox.  
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Kaitlyn Davenport  and seconded by Owen Ashley.  The 
meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Caroline Hampton 
Secretary 
 


